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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO SEPTEMBER 6, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 
(1) August 31, 2023, regarding “Press Release:: Who Control the World and War

in Ukraine Is Just One of Many Conflicts Championed by the Deep State"”
(2) September 1, 2023, regarding “BBC News: Paris says au revoir to rental e-

scooters”
(3) September 1, 2023, regarding “Opinion: The Sunbelt was the retirement

destination of choice. That was before climate change | CNN”
(4) September 2, 2023, regarding “US cities that are at risk of catastrophic water

infrastructure failure | CNN”
(5) September 3, 2023, regarding “Traffic Safety on Headland Drive Hill - Pinetree

Crescent to Meadfeild Road”
(6) Ambleside Dundarave Business Improvement Association,

September 5, 2023, regarding “Dundarave Hoedown”
(7) September 5, 2023, regarding “BBC News: Babcock Ranch: Florida's first

hurricane-proof town”
(8) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Arts & Culture Advisory Committee

meeting July 13, 2023
Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 
(9) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country),

August 31, 2023, regarding “August 2023 MP Newsletter”
Responses to Correspondence 
(10) Engineering & Transportation Services, August 23, 2023, response regarding

“Traffic through Dunderave, West Vancouver”
(11) Engineering & Transportation Services, August 30, 2023, response regarding

Stevens Drive Traffic Safety
(12) Engineering & Transportation Services, September 5, 2023, response

regarding “Traffic Safety on Headland Drive Hill - Pinetree Crescent to
Meadfeild Road”
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BLOCKEDglobalresearch[.]ca/controls-world-war-ukraine/5830609BLOCKED 
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From:
Sent: Friday, September 1, 2023 4:10 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: BBC News: Paris says au revoir to rental e-scooters

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Banned due to the number of people being injured and killed. Looks like a big impact on medical services. 

BLOCKEDbbc[.]co[.]uk/news/world-europe-66682673BLOCKED 

Warmly, 

West Van  

“Inclusion without proper support is exclusion.” - Anonymous 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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From:
Sent: Friday, September 1, 2023 10:03 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Opinion: The Sunbelt was the retirement destination of choice. That was before climate 

change | CNN

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Wondering how we are preparing for the North’s accelerated pace of climate change warming and plans for senior’s 
specific needs… 

https://www.cnn.com/2023/09/01/opinions/seniors-retirees-arizona-florida-climate-change-heat-wave-carr-wing-
falchetta/index.html 

Warmly, 

West Vancouver 

“Inclusion without proper support is exclusion.” - Anonymous 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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From:
Sent: Saturday, September 2, 2023 10:34 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: US cities that are at risk of catastrophic water infrastructure failure | CNN

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Hoping our governments have a plan. Our climate experts say we’re not far behind California’s issues. 

https://www.cnn.com/2023/09/02/us/water-infrastructure-failure-us-cities-climate/index.html 

Warmly, 

West Vancouver 

“Inclusion without proper support is exclusion.” - Anonymous 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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abrupt intersection at the Meadfeild Road junction. There is an unhealthy volume 
of of both cars and trucks speeding both up and down the hill.  It has become a 
dangerous stretch of road through our residential community for both pedestrians 
(especially school children walking to school) and the drivers themselves.

We need some traffic calming measures. A posted speed limit limit of 30 for this 
section of Headland  and the placement of  speed bumps would significantly 
discourage speeding and make it safer for all and restore some order to our 
residential community.

I look forward to hearing from you, 

a concerned resident,

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)



Mahssa Beattie

From: Ambleside Dundarave BIA <info@ADBIA.ca>
Sent: Tuesday, September 5, 2023 9:18 PM
To: Mark Sager; correspondence
Cc: Peter Lambur; Sharon Thompson; Scott Snider; Christine Cassidy; Nora Gambioli; Linda 

Watt
Subject: Dundarave Hoedown

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address info@adbia.ca. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Mayor Sager, 

On behalf of the board of the Ambleside Dundarave Business Improvement Association, thank you for 
your kind words regarding the Dundarave Hoedown in your recent Mayor's Newsletter.  

Our Dundarave businesses are grateful for the support shown by residents all year long and this event is a 
small way we can give back to show that appreciation.  

In 2022, our board fully supported the resurrection of the Dundarave Hoedown, and they are committed to 
continuing to make this an annual event. While we are all pleased with the high turnout and general 
feedback of the event, equally important is the feedback from the businesses and the community that, by 
Saturday morning, you'd have never even known there was a street party the night before. Big thanks go 
out to the very small handful of ADBIA volunteers who came to help with the clean-up, particularly with 
the 100 bales of hay!  

As the Executive Director and lead in organizing the event, I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
District staff member, Rachelle McCormack. She was instrumental in making sure our first Hoedown was a 
success and equally as important this year. I am very grateful for her guidance and advice leading up to the 
event and, most importantly, on the day of the Hoedown. I would also like to acknowledge the staff at 
Irwin Park School, District facilities staff and West Van School Board for helping to secure the gravel field 
for extra parking on the day.  

Thank you for taking time to attend the event, along with most all of Council. It was nice to see many 
District staff, and members from West Van Police and Fire Departments in attendance but especially nice 
to see so many young families from our community enjoying the activities.  

Save the date - August 23, 2024, for the next Dundarave Hoedown! 

Kind regards, 

Maureen 

Maureen O'Brien 
Executive Director, ADBIA 
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604-210-3500
info@adbia.ca
"It Takes a Village to Make a Village"
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From:
Sent: Tuesday, September 5, 2023 11:10 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: BBC News: Babcock Ranch: Florida's first hurricane-proof town

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

BLOCKEDbbc[.]com/future/article/20230904-babcock-ranch-floridas-first-hurricane-proof-townBLOCKED 

Warmly, 

West Vancouver 

“Inclusion without proper support is exclusion.” - Anonymous 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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Mahssa Beattie

From: Patrick Weiler MP <patrick.weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Thursday, August 31, 2023 9:01 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: [BULK] August 2023 MP Newsletter

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce_c18d7009-7c48-ee11-a3f1-
00224832eb73_prod@bounce.myngp.com. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the 
content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 

It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, you can unsubscribe. 

Click here to unsubscribe. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

As we near the end of summer, families are preparing for the start of the school year, and I 
am preparing for the start of the new parliamentary session which starts on September 18th. 

Before going back to Ottawa, I am hosting my annual End of Summer BBQ at Horseshoe 
Bay Park on Sunday, September 17 from 12:00-3:00pm. This is a great opportunity to 
mingle with our community in the brand new park, and chat with me about the issues that 
matter to you. We’ll have good food and refreshments so stop on by! 

The summer months are always some of my favourite as I get the opportunity to travel across 
our beautiful riding and meet with the people and take part in the events that make it the best 
region in the country to represent. 

At the beginning of the month, I announced an important investment of more than $2.1 million 
to improve drinking water infrastructure on Bowen Island. The project will ensure that Bowen 
Island residents serviced by the Eagle Cliff and Cove Bay water systems have access to high 
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quality drinking water for years to come. I also had the pleasure of hosting a Meet & Greet to 
connect with Bowen Islanders and chat about the unique priorities for our community. 

On the Sunshine Coast, I had the chance to attend Pender Harbour Days, as well as meet 
with a number of stakeholders and community leaders to get feedback on Coast priorities. I 
also had the pleasure of catching up with folks at an event at the Gibsons Public Market. 
In the Sea to Sky, I announced an exciting investment of $303,795 for 15 community-based 
projects across our region through the Government of Canada’s New Horizons for Seniors 
Program, including $21,440 for the Whistler Mature Action Community (MAC). These projects 
help seniors stay active, informed, and socially connected in their community, and our 
government is proud to help make them happen. 

Capilano University also announced that it has purchased the Quest University lands in 
Squamish to ensure that Squamish will continue to be served by high quality post-secondary 
education to meet the needs of the region. Last and not least, I was able to join for the 
Squamish Logger Sports events and the annual pancake breakfast hosted by the Lions. 

Recipients of the Canada Community Services Recovery Fund were announced earlier this 
month as well. Over $1.4 million for 44 projects was delivered through the various community 
foundations in our riding to ensure the community services we rely on will be better equipped 
to serve us going forward. 

This month also marked the annual Vancouver Pride Parade – a celebration of love in all its 
forms. Now more than ever, we need to support the LGBTQ+ community and defend hard 
won rights. 

At the end of August, I joined environmental leaders from 185 countries for the 7th Global 
Environment Facility (GEF) Assembly, at the Vancouver Convention Centre. The GEF is an 
organization that helps countries meet their international commitments to tackle the interlinked 
biodiversity, climate and pollution crises we are facing. I was on a panel focused on how 
Canada and the world can accelerate action to a zero-waste circular economic system, while 
meeting with delegates and organizations on how the world can better work together. It was a 
particular honour to welcome Environment Minister Guilbeault and dozens of environment 
ministers and delegations from across the globe to the Cheakamus Environmental Learning 
Centre in Squamish for important discussions to advance environmental and ecosystem 
protection and sustainability. 

Lastly, my thoughts are with all those that have had their lives unended by the unprecedented 
wildfire season we have experienced in BC and Canada, and I want to thank all the firefighters 
who have been working around the clock to save lives and property. Please continue to follow 
the direction of local authorities when enjoying and recreating in the great outdoors. 

Join me for an End of Summer Community BBQ 



Join me on September 17 at Horseshoe Bay Park from 12:00-3:00pm for an End of Summer 
Community BBQ. Food and refreshments will be served. This is a great opportunity to get to 
know your neighbours and fellow constituents, and connect with me in-person to chat about 
our riding and what you’d like me to focus on as we gear up for the return of the 
parliamentary session. 

The Global Environment Facility Conference (GEF) 
in Vancouver 

Last week, I joined environmental leaders from 185 countries for the 7th Global Environment 
Facility conference at the Vancouver Convention Centre where I had the opportunity to speak 
at a roundtable on how we can best catalyze a zero-waste circular economic system. Thanks 
to my fellow panelists and all those who attended for an informative conversation about this 
important issue. 

The highlight of the conference was having the honour of joining the Minister of Environment 
and Climate Change, the Honourable Steven Guilbeault, in extending a warm welcome to 
environmental ministers from all over the world at the Cheakamus Centre in Squamish. 
Representatives and delegates were able to see the beautiful region we call home, serving as 



inspiration for the important work GEF is doing to create a greener and cleaner world. Thank 
you to Chief Bill Williams for blessing our visit and to all the delegates for their commitment to 
sustainability and environmental protection.   

   

Happy Pride Vancouver! 

It was a pleasure to be out with my wonderful friends and colleagues to celebrate Pride in 
Vancouver. At a time of heightened attacks on the LGBTQ+ community, it is vital that we 
come together to show our support and to defend hard won rights. It was awesome to be 
walking in Vancouver with thousands of you. I hope everyone had a wonderful Pride 
celebration!  

   

 

 

Community Updates: West Vancouver & Bowen 
Island  

 

 



Announcing Water Infrastructure on Bowen Island 

In early August, I hosted a meet and greet with Bowen Islanders at the Copper Spirit Distillery, 
where I had the chance to chat with residents about priorities on the Island. Thank you to 
everyone who came by to say hello! 
 
During my visit to Bowen Island, I had the pleasure of announcing joint federal-provincial $2.1 
million funding for a water infrastructure project that will secure high-quality drinking water for 
residents living in the Eagle Cliff area of the island.  
 
This investment will enable the connection of the existing Eagle Cliff Water System to the 
Cove Bay Water System, as well as the replacement of culverts, the installation of new fire 
hydrants and service connections, and approximately 1,300 m of watermain to connect the 
two systems.  
 
Securing safe and reliable drinking water is essential to support the growing community needs 
on Bowen Island. This water system connection and improvement project will ensure that 
residents can access clean, high-quality drinking water for many years to come.  

Ambleside Music Festival  
 

 

There’s no better way to spend a weekend than to see the amazing artists performing at 
Ambleside Music Festival – thank you to all the artists and organizers for making this event a 
roaring success. 

 

 

  
 

Community Updates: Sunshine Coast 



Pender Harbour Days 
Pender Harbour Days is always a great summer tradition where we celebrate the 
community’s marine heritage with festivities, good food, and excellent music, a boat parade 
with bag pipes, and much more. 

During my time on the Coast I also met with community leaders, stakeholders, and residents 
who brought up key issues on the water situation here and continuing service problems with 
BC Ferries. I can and will continue to advocate to the SCRD and the provincial government 
respectively the need to address these important issues that are affecting residents across 
the Sunshine Coast. 

Labour Day 2023 
Join me in Gibsons for Labour Day where I’ll join residents at the Sunshine Coast Labour 
Council Labour Day Community Picnic. 

The event will be held at: 

Dougall Park, Gower Point Road, Gibsons, BC 
September 4, 2023 
11:00 a.m. – 2:00p.m. 

Community Updates: Sea to Sky 



Loggers Festival & Capilano University in Squamish  

I got to start off August flipping pancakes and enjoying the parade and the annual Logger 
Sports Festival in Squamish. The world-class logger athletes and festivities never fails to 
disappoint. Thank you again to the organizers for giving the community with such an 
enjoyable weekend.  
 
I was also able to attend a few exciting announcements throughout the Sea to Sky this month. 
Beginning with Capilano University, who just announced their new campus at the former 
Quest University site. Our community will now be able to have access to affordable public 
education and programs tailored to the needs of Sea to Sky residents. Congratulations to 
Capilano University, I look forward to seeing everything that comes from this new opportunity.  



Announcing 15 Community Projects to Improve the Lives of 
Seniors 



It was a pleasure to be in Whistler to announce an investment of $303,795 for 15 community-
based projects across our region, including $21,440 for the Whistler Mature Action Community 
(MAC). 
 
Funded through the New Horizons for Seniors Program (NHSP), these projects help seniors 
stay active, informed, and socially connected in their community. Our seniors have worked 
hard and contributed so much to our communities; they deserve to age with the best quality of 
life. Through New Horizons, we are providing a wide range of opportunities for seniors to 
participate in meaningful activities that nurture their personal growth and foster community 
vitality. This in turn helps create more age-friendly and inclusive communities that everyone 
can enjoy.   
 
Thank you to Whistler MAC and the event organizers for putting on a great announcement. It 
is always a pleasure to speak with the people who do so much work for our community, as 
well as the participants this program affects. I welcome everyone to check out Whistler MAC 
and the amazing dementia-friendly programs they provide to the community. 

   

Connecting with Rural Caucus  
 

 



In mid-August, I joined my Rural Caucus colleagues in the Yukon for a retreat to discuss the 
important priorities that matter to rural and semi-rural communities across Canada. The 
spectacular beauty of the Yukon served as an inspiring backdrop for our conversations as we 
work to better advocate for policies fit for the needs of rural communities ranging from 
transportation, healthcare and housing. As an MP that serves many rural and semi-rural 
areas, I know how distinct these needs are. 

Office of Patrick Weiler MP 

6367 Bruce St 

West Vancouver, BC V7W 2G5 

Canada

If you believe you received this message in error or wish to no longer receive email from us, please unsubscribe.
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From: Engineering Department <engineeringdept@westvancouver.ca> 
Sent: Wednesday, August 23, 2023 3:00 PM 
To: 
Subject: District of West Vancouver Engineering Public Enquiry Call - Traffic Calming

Hello , 

In 2022, the District of West Vancouver Engineering & Transportation Department began work on a new 
operational policy and procedures for traffic calming. We understand that this is an important issue for our 
community, and we are committed to finding the appropriate measures to address concerns about speeding 
and traffic safety. 

This email confirms your traffic calming request is in our system, has been assigned call  is being 
tracked, and will be considered once the new policy is in place.  

Next steps: 

 finalize the policy and develop operational procedures
 create a priority ranking system
 develop a budget
 report to council for endorsement of the policy in Q2 2023

In 2022, the District received 58 requests for traffic calming. It is not uncommon for a municipality to receive 
contradictory concerns about a single road. One resident may request speed bumps to slow drivers down, 
while another finds speed humps problematic. The District aims to create a fair and consistent Traffic Calming 
Policy regarding how traffic calming measures will be considered.   

If all the current traffic calming requests were implemented, it could cost as much as $800,000. Currently the 
District does not have a dedicated budget for traffic calming. However, if Council endorses the Traffic Calming 
Policy, staff will evaluate and rank the requests and reallocate funds from existing budgets to address several 
of the top ranked requests. The remaining requests will be forwarded for future year consideration. 

Please see the District of West Vancouver website for updates on the development of the Traffic Calming 
Policy and procedures and resulting action plans. Updates can be expected by Fall 2023. 

Best regards, 

Engineering & Transportation Services | District of West Vancouver 
engineeringdept@westvancouver.ca | 604-925-7020  

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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Marine Drive through the Gleneagles area, , has far less 
traffic, trucks, busses and pedestrians, has been 30KM/H for many years. 
Further, at these speeds, parƟcularly trucks and cars, create a great deal of noise. 

The traffic lights at 25th Street and Marine Drive, westbound, oŌen act as a starƟng block for a 
race track! 
Numerous Ɵmes a day, and during the later evening, cars, indeed vans and motorcycles as 
well, rev their engines, some even screech their Ɵres for whatever reason to speed off west on 
Marine Drive. 
This creates a huge and annoying sound, parƟcularly for us seniors. 
There are some vehicles that also speed off eastbound from 25th Street through the Village. 
A reduced speed limit, with more speed signs and possibly a live ‘your speed is’ sign should, 
hopefully, solve much of this. 
Further, Dunderave should be classified as a ‘low noise zone’, with the appropriate signs. 
ObservaƟons show that there are occasional accidents, many near misses, mostly with 
pedestrians, and oŌen car and also bus hooters indicaƟng traffic issues. 
Please, let us create a real Village atmosphere by slowing traffic and reducing the annoying 
sound. 
We would certainly appreciate your agreement and support. 

Sincerely 

West Vancouver 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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From: Engineering Department <engineeringdept@westvancouver.ca> 
Sent: Wednesday, August 30, 2023 12:20 PM 
To: 
Subject: District of West Vancouver Engineering Public Enquiry Call - Traffic Calming for Stevens Dr

Hello , 

In 2022, the District of West Vancouver Engineering & Transportation Department began work on a new 
operational policy and procedures for traffic calming. We understand that this is an important issue for our 
community, and we are committed to finding the appropriate measures to address concerns about speeding 
and traffic safety. 

This email confirms your traffic calming request is in our system, has been assigned call  is being 
tracked, and will be considered once the new policy is in place.  

Next steps: 

 finalize the policy and develop operational procedures
 create a priority ranking system
 develop a budget
 report to council for endorsement of the policy in Q2 2023

In 2022, the District received 58 requests for traffic calming. It is not uncommon for a municipality to receive 
contradictory concerns about a single road. One resident may request speed bumps to slow drivers down, 
while another finds speed humps problematic. The District aims to create a fair and consistent Traffic Calming 
Policy regarding how traffic calming measures will be considered.   

If all the current traffic calming requests were implemented, it could cost as much as $800,000. Currently the 
District does not have a dedicated budget for traffic calming. However, if Council endorses the Traffic Calming 
Policy, staff will evaluate and rank the requests and reallocate funds from existing budgets to address several 
of the top ranked requests. The remaining requests will be forwarded for future year consideration. 

Please see the District of West Vancouver website for updates on the development of the Traffic Calming 
Policy and procedures and resulting action plans. Updates can be expected by Fall 2023. 

Best regards, 

Engineering & Transportation Services | District of West Vancouver 
engineeringdept@westvancouver.ca | 604-925-7020  

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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From: Engineering Department
Sent: Tuesday, September 5, 2023 2:11 PM
To:
Cc: correspondence
Subject: District of West Vancouver Engineering Public Enquiry Call - Traffic Calming

Hello 

In 2022, the District of West Vancouver Engineering & Transportation Department began work on a new 
operational policy and procedures for traffic calming. We understand that this is an important issue for our 
community, and we are committed to finding the appropriate measures to address concerns about speeding 
and traffic safety. 

This email confirms your traffic calming request is in our system, has been assigned call  is being 
tracked, and will be considered once the new policy is in place.  

Next steps: 

 finalize the policy and develop operational procedures
 create a priority ranking system
 develop a budget
 report to council for endorsement of the policy in Q2 2023

In 2022, the District received 58 requests for traffic calming. It is not uncommon for a municipality to receive 
contradictory concerns about a single road. One resident may request speed bumps to slow drivers down, 
while another finds speed humps problematic. The District aims to create a fair and consistent Traffic Calming 
Policy regarding how traffic calming measures will be considered.   

If all the current traffic calming requests were implemented, it could cost as much as $800,000. Currently the 
District does not have a dedicated budget for traffic calming. However, if Council endorses the Traffic Calming 
Policy, staff will evaluate and rank the requests and reallocate funds from existing budgets to address several 
of the top ranked requests. The remaining requests will be forwarded for future year consideration. 

Please see the District of West Vancouver website for updates on the development of the Traffic Calming 
Policy and procedures and resulting action plans. Updates can be expected by Fall 2023. 

Best regards, 

Engineering & Transportation Services | District of West Vancouver 
engineeringdept@westvancouver.ca | 604-925-7020  

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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abrupt intersection at the Meadfeild Road junction. There is an unhealthy volume 
of of both cars and trucks speeding both up and down the hill.  It has become a 
dangerous stretch of road through our residential community for both pedestrians 
(especially school children walking to school) and the drivers themselves.

We need some traffic calming measures. A posted speed limit limit of 30 for this 
section of Headland  and the placement of  speed bumps would significantly 
discourage speeding and make it safer for all and restore some order to our 
residential community.

I look forward to hearing from you, 

a concerned resident,

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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